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VILLAGE OF GREENPORT
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----------------------------------------x
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   Third Street Firehouse            
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                 7:00 P.M.
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GEORGE HUBBARD, JR. - MAYOR   
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(The Meeting was Called to Order at 7 p.m.) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  I call the meeting to 

order.  Pledge to the Flag.  

(Pledge of Allegiance) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Please remain standing for a 

moment of silence for Maria Cruz DeJesus and 

Jack R. "Jack" Heaney.  

(Moment of Silence)  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Thank you.  Okay.  Under 

Announcements, Village Office will be closed on 

February 20th, 2023 in honor of President's Day. 

We have one liquor license application, 

Spring -- Spring Street Stuff LLC at 449 Main 

Street.  Anybody who wants to comment on that, you 

can get the SLA website and contact information off 

the Village website to contact them, if anybody has 

any comments or whatever.  I don't really know much 

about what's going on down there yet, because the 

Village has not received an application for that 

property, so I'm not sure.  

All right.  Next we have is a public hearing, 

a public hearing regarding a proposed local law of 

2023 creating Section 150-51 of Greenport Village 

Code creating a six-month moratorium on development 

in the WC Waterfront Commercial, CR Retail Commercial 
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and CG General Commercial Zoning Districts of the 

Village of Greenport. 

Just a little background before we move into 

this.  A resolution was passed in December creating 

a Waterfront Advisory Planning Committee.  I've 

designated three different groups in that.  The 

three groups have met.  Some have met twice, others 

have met once, just setting up the groundwork of 

what they're planning on doing, what their goals 

and accomplishments need to be, and what the end 

game is for all of them.  So I want to just commend 

the Trustees that have stepped up to do that, to 

work on that.  

We did have the training by Pace University, 

which was very beneficial to all people that 

participated in that.  

We do have, with the assistance of the 

Village Attorney, we have the State -- Department 

of State.  Brenda has given us three dates in 

February, March and April, I think it's three or 

four dates that we're going to choose from.  We're 

working on that.  We got the email today.  We're 

going to pick those out for them to assist us in 

the LWRP.  

The other two committees, one is LWRP, one is 
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zoning and code, the other is infrastructure.  And 

everybody got together, they started meeting, so 

we're moving forward with all that, getting input 

from the committee members, and we're going to 

solicit community input as we move forward with 

this.  

The first meetings were really kind of meet 

and greet, everybody just say, boom, this is where 

we are, this is what we're charged with, and this 

is what we need to come up with as a final 

solution, and then the overall whole group will get 

together and move that forward and report back to 

the whole Village Board.  

But I just want to commend everybody that's 

volunteered their time to go and participate in 

that, to give us input of what everybody feels is 

important in what we're trying to move forward 

with.  

Okay.  With that being said, I'll open up the 

public hearing.  If anyone wants to address on the 

public hearing, name and address for the record, so 

the Transcriptionist gets it, and talk to us.  

MARK BOYLE:  Mark Boyle, 1073 Ash Drive, 

Mahwah, New Jersey.  

Hi again. Mark Boyle here to again say we 
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don't need a moratorium.  As a reminder, along with 

Erik Warner, I am part of the development team for 

200 Main Street, which has spent the last year 

working with the Village to develop a 22-room inn.  

We have our finger on the pulse of the development 

happening in the Village center, and there is no 

activity that would warrant a complete halt to any 

and all development.  

Do each of you know why we -- you are 

supporting a moratorium?  Usually, we see 

moratoriums in communities where developments are 

running rampant, out of control.  Does this 

describe our community?  If you support a 

moratorium, you are saying to the world our 

community is out of control.  This is not what is 

happening in the Village, not at all.  You're being 

fooled if you think a moratorium is necessary to 

achieve the goals of reevaluating zoning, 

planning -- and planning for the community.  These 

objectives are readily achievable without dividing 

the community.  

The facts are there are no development plans 

in the Village.  The six-month duration of the 

moratorium is completely misleading, and all 

experts say, including Pace University, it will 
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take years to achieve the goals created through a 

moratorium.  

Finally, the fact is that our 200 Main Street 

project is a perfect example of a process that is 

working in realtime here in your Village.  Is a 

moratorium the legacy each of you want to leave in 

this Village?  

Let us review what will happen to our 

precious community if a moratorium is passed.  

Passing unnecessary moratorium will have unexpected 

consequences that still, a month after our last 

meeting at this podium, none of us in this room are 

talking about.  Remember what the Suffolk County 

Planning Commission said, a moratorium is last 

resort, only when all else fails, only when a 

community is facing unmitigated disaster.  None of 

these situations apply to the Village of Greenport.  

Do you -- again, do you know why you are doing 

this?  

Keep in mind, existing growing businesses 

will cease to grow.  Again, this is critical.  If 

businesses can't grow, their values are capped, 

which means real estate values in this community 

will stop growing as well.  If the value of 

property stagnates, what do you think will happen 
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to all our property taxes?  We will argue for them 

to be lower, and then the Village will have less 

revenue to operate, which ultimately means higher 

taxes for everyone in this room.  Do the math 

yourself, please.  Our actions in passing a 

moratorium will be the economic kiss of death for 

the business here, as well as anyone ever imagining 

more -- more active and vibrant Village core.  

The risk that you, the Board of Trustees, 

will be creating for current and future business 

and real estate investment in our community are 

extremely high and destructive.  Are the Village 

coffers ready for the lawsuits via an unmerited 

economic sanction on this community?  

Again, our development is the most readily 

understandable from the aspect of impact.  If you 

pass this proposed moratorium, you would create 

financial hardship for all the investors, me and my 

friends who have invested in our proposed inn, to 

the extent that you will likely cause us to go into 

bankruptcy.  

It would be one thing if a moratorium was 

merited, and those behind this idea had done the 

research and planning necessary to determine that a 

moratorium is the best thing for the community, but 
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this never happened.  

This catch phrase, "moratorium", or "pause", 

as it has been called, is easy to say and it caught 

on quickly, but here's the thing.  Anything that is 

not well thought out, researched, tested and 

retested in a community like Greenport will likely 

create more destruction than benefit.  Here's where 

the Village is asking for trouble, when those of us 

who would be impacted from their poorly planned, 

poorly researched catch-phrase decision.  The 

trouble will be here for many, many years, and 

would create a dark cloud over the community.  

Please, each one of you think about what you 

are doing.  Have you followed the procedures, done 

the research, taken the steps to determine if a 

moratorium is real necessary, or are you being 

fooled into thinking there is a problem that does 

not really exist?  Have you run the math to 

determine the economic impact, not just to us 

business owners, but to the residents as well?  

Have you contacted the Business Improvement 

District to determine the economic impact as part 

of the SEQRA process?  Taxes will go up, property 

values will go down.  Are you prepared to do this?  

Do you know the consequences of your action, 
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and are you 150% ready to stand behind them?  You 

must think about this and use the resources of the 

County, the State, academic institutions like Pace 

University.  Again, are you 150% sure that what you 

are doing is the best for this community?  

Please vote against the moratorium, it is 

unnecessary.  There are easier, smarter and better 

ways to achieve these goals.  Thank you very much.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Anybody else wish to 

address the Board?  Just your name and address, and 

then you can talk.  

ANDREW AURICHIO:  All right.  Good evening, 

Board.  My name is Andrew Aurichio.  I own the 

Greenport Auditorium down the road over there, the 

historic building.  And I'm just curious how this 

moratorium is going to impact the sale, and 

renovation, and revitalization, and all that stuff, 

I mean, because I'm not sure where you're going 

with this moratorium.  I haven't been following it 

that closely and I haven't read it, you know, 

whatever the draft is of the law, I guess they call it.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  

ANDREW AURICHIO:  I mean, do I ask you guys 

questions, or is this just something that is out 

there?  
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  Well, we're just -- we're 

taking comments and everything else.  I mean, it's 

going to affect it.  If the moratorium does get 

passed when it's voted on, it would be a six-month 

hold on any applications for any improvements on 

anybody in those three districts.  

ANDREW AURICHIO:  Which districts are you 

talking about now?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  The ones I read off at the 

beginning, Waterfront Commercial, Commercial Retail 

and General Commercial.  

ANDREW AURICHIO:  Yeah, I think I'm in one of 

those.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yes, you are.  

ANDREW AURICHIO:  So that's why I'm here.  I 

just want to know what the -- I mean, I'm not sure 

where you're going with this moratorium, because 

I'm not really for it, because I think, you know, 

we should open up Greenport, I don't think you 

should be closing it down.  I think, you know, it's 

so unique.  All you have is tourism, you know, and 

the waterfront.  It should be maximized, you know, 

bringing yachts, bringing cruise ships.  

I could remember years ago when Mitchell's 

was down there.  That was when fishing boats were 
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going out of there, lively, all week, all -- every 

night, you know.  Now it's seasonal, weekends, you 

know, tourism.  

I mean, I don't know where you want to do go 

with your moratorium.  What do you want to do, stop 

that, encourage that?  And I want to know where I 

fit in, because somebody -- you know, I want to 

sell the building and I want to get it renovated.  

It needs work, you know, and all that stuff, so I'm 

very, very concerned.  

I mean, the whole Village is hotels and 

restaurants now, and this guy wants to build 

another one.  I don't see what the big deal is, you 

know.  It sounds like a good idea and it sounds 

very nice.  What else are you going to do with that 

spot?  What do you want to put, a -- wait a minute.  

I read something about a seaweed processing plant.  

Maybe we should put that there.  

So, you know, I didn't read -- I didn't 

prepare a speech, but I'm sure you -- I know all 

you people up there and I know you know the 

building and stuff.  So, I mean, can you answer 

that question, or it has to go before the Planning 

Board?  Or how are we going to know it, because -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Actually, the Planning Board 
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is not -- nobody's accepting applications for any 

work in those districts right now.  

ANDREW AURICHIO:  Okay.  Because I know for 

that thing, it has -- it needs work, and it's going 

to need building permits and stuff.  So I guess if 

you do this moratorium, it's going to delay it for 

months; is that what you're saying?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yes, it's a six-month 

moratorium.  It's already an administrative 

moratorium.  Right now we are not accepting any 

applications for building permits or work in those 

three districts.  

ANDREW AURICHIO:  Is there any -- any 

exceptions?  You could -- like outs, clauses or -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  The wording in there, if 

there's a financial hardship that can be proven 

with dollars and cents and figures of what you're 

trying to do, you can ask for an exemption.  That 

would go before the Village Board to approve the 

exemption, and then the application could move 

forward to Planning and Zoning.  

ANDREW AURICHIO:  And the regular cost of 

businesses, so on and so forth?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Right, if -- yeah, you have 

to prove that it's a financial hardship that's not 
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self-induced, or whatever.  There's a criteria 

that's in the law, if you read the version of the 

law, and you'll see that is in there.  

ANDREW AURICHIO:  Okay.  All right.  But I 

want to vote against the moratorium, just so I can 

say, you know -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay. 

ANDREW AURICHIO:  -- I'm not for it.  All 

right.  

(Laughter)

ANDREW AURICHIO:  Thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All right.  Thank you.  

RANDY WADE:  Randy Wade, Sixth Street.  I 

just want to applaud the moratorium.  And anybody, 

like the Opera House, that would need to have a lot 

of, say, outside just protection, it's certainly 

going to take a lot longer than six months.  So 

there would be a lot of work that could get done 

during the moratorium that the Building Department 

could approve.  

And then the fear mongering that this whole 

process is going to take longer than six months, 

the local Waterfront Revitalization Program process 

might, yes.  However, with six months, the -- with 

the amount of time and energy that you've devoted 
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to it, I actually think we will have solid Zoning 

Code recommendations.  And heard enough from the 

community about how they see the future of the 

Village, because it sounds like there's -- we're 

not all unified as to what we might like.  And so 

it will be a process and I really look forward to 

that, and thank you for being smart enough to get 

that going.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Anybody else wish to 

address the Board?  

MATT CHARTERS:  Good evening, Board.  Matt 

Charters, 40 Madison Street, Greenport.  Just as an 

aside, I do not live in the Incorporated Village, I 

live in the unincorporated section of Greenport.  

I am -- have worked as a planner professionally 

since 2017 for the Town of Southampton and the Town 

of Riverhead.  

This is really just a process thing for me.  

I did see an article in Suffolk Times today that 

talked about the SEQRA process on this moratorium.  

It's pretty explicit.  You know, in my review of 

SEQRA, this is a Type II Action.  I had the 

opportunity to review the Board's minutes from the 

special meeting in December.  It seems this was 

classified as unlisted.  I'm not really too sure 
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why, but that's really my only comment, that it's a 

Type II, not unlisted to adopt a moratorium.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Joe?  

MATT CHARTERS:  Yeah, it's Number 36.  I 

have -- I have -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  He's questioning whether it's 

a Type II or Unlisted Action on SEQRA.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  Right, SEQRA -- so the 

SEQRA regul -- SEQRA regulations provide that 

moratoriums in general are Type II Actions.  

MATT CHARTERS:  Yeah.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  There was other -- there 

were other provisions included with the initial, 

initial resolution.  So I decided, rather than 

initially claim that it -- initially type it as a 

Type II Action, and then later on possibly go to 

Unlisted, that because of those other actions that 

were taken in association with the moratorium, that 

it would be more advisable to start off as an 

Unlisted Action.  And then if we moved ahead with a 

straight moratorium, as provided in the SEQRA 

resolutions, then we could -- SEQRA regulations, 

then we could determine that it's a Type II Action 

later on with no SEQRA review required.  

MATT CHARTERS:  Okay, good.  It just -- 
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ATTORNEY PROKOP:  I wanted to go -- to 

protect the Board, to go one -- to become less 

restrictive later on, rather than try to become 

more restrictive after -- 

MATT CHARTERS:  So I guess if it was 

reclassified, you would -- you would either recall 

the resolution, or amend it, or adopt a different 

resolution?   

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  It would be -- it would be 

amended with the adopting -- at the time of the 

adopting resolution.  The way it's going now, 

probable -- it probably be adopted as a Type -- 

excuse me, type finally -- it was preliminarily 

typed as an Unlisted Action.  Probably the final 

typing will be as a Type II Action -- 

MATT CHARTERS:  Yeah.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  -- with no review required.  

MATT CHARTERS:  Yeah, because I'll just 

Number 36, "Adoption of a moratorium on land 

development and construction."  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  Yeah, thank you for 

bringing that up.  

MATT CHARTERS:  Clear English, and I have it, 

and I could give it to the Clerk.  That's it.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Anybody else wish to 
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address the Board?  

TRICIA HAMMES:  Tricia Hammes, 603 Main Street.  

I was maybe not even going to say anything, but I 

guess I will add my two cents, along with Randy's 

and others, to say that I continue to support 

really the short-term pause or moratorium on 

development activities in the Village as warranted 

to give us some breathing room, to start the 

process of the LWRP and related code changes.  

I think a moratorium that's accompanied by a robust 

planning effort with community outreach to all 

stakeholders is well founded and a sound land use 

planning technique, and one which this community 

desperately needs.  

I thank the Mayor for his update on the 

Waterfront Advisory Committee process.  I look 

forward to seeing that process move forward.  I 

really hope that the three subcommittees, as well 

as the larger committee and this Board, will 

actively proceed with community engagement on all 

of this.  I think we really need to involve 

community groups through outreach to the churches, 

the schools, CAST, the BID, other stakeholder 

groups to get as much public participation as 

possible.  
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I think one of the reasons that this Board 

has struggled over the last couple of years with 

managing to get laws passed is a failure to get 

that buy-in up front and have people understand and 

weigh in on goals.  And I think if you do that leg 

work up front and get the community involved, and 

have community meetings, and ask for community 

input on what people would like to see, what their 

thoughts are, I think it could only lead to good 

things.  

I think there's a lot of a people that have 

given a lot of thought and have some interesting 

ideas, and some -- you know, we may not all agree.  

As Randy said, people have different views.  We may 

decide that we don't need, you know, any Zoning 

Code changes.  We may decide we need certain ones 

and not other ones.  But without that community 

input, and hearing what the community has to say, 

and getting their buy-in up front on what the goals 

and objectives are, this process is going to end up 

like everything else, and it's going to just 

become, you know, people standing up here saying, 

"Well, I have a problem with this, I have a problem 

with that, I don't want to do this."  And so I 

really, really hope that the next step that the 
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committees will be doing will be some open meetings 

with the public.  

I also really hope that you'll per -- you 

know, do a very transparent process through this 

and communicate, and have a schedule of when the 

meetings are, so that the public can be involved.  

I sometimes struggle with things that get posted to 

the Village website where it's not really clear 

when one thing's been posted and then that gets 

taken down and a new thing gets posted.  I think 

that when you post documents, you really need to be 

posting black lines as things go along, so that 

people can read what the changes are, and not have 

to do another full read of documents, and be able 

to follow through, and clearly identify when 

something has been changed.  Because I know the law 

got -- the law got reposted again in the beginning 

of January, and it happened with the parking law as 

well, and I don't think that that's really 

satisfactory notice to the community.  So I would 

ask you to take that into account as well.  

But I do thank you all for your hard work, 

and I look forward to seeing the process moving 

forward.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  You wanted to -- do 
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you want to speak?  

DAVID GILMARTIN:  Good evening.  David 

Gilmartin at the Law Firm of Greenberg Traurig, 

which is 2317 Main Street in Bridgehampton.  

First, as a matter of how you're going to 

move this moratorium forward, I know you referred 

it to the Suffolk County Planning Commission.  I 

understand they have a hearing next Wednesday, the 

1st.  Are you going to hold this hearing open until 

after you get the decision from the Suffolk County 

Planning Commission back?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yeah.  Actually, this 

hearing, we got a reply.  Our Planning Board today 

offered changes to the law that we had posted.  So 

we're going to take what the public hearing has 

tonight and that, and review that tomorrow, because 

if we change anything that's in a Local Law, we 

have to notify Suffolk County Planning, and that 

may delay them reviewing our case, because if we 

make any changes on it, it's a Board decision what 

they're going to do with that.  

DAVID GILMARTIN:  And when will that 

information be available to us?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Well, hopefully -- I mean, 

we'll discuss it this evening.  The Board at least 



1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Flynn Stenography & Transcription Service

 (631) 727-1107

Regular Session 1/26/23  21

month's meeting said they're okay with sending that 

law in.  But we got feedback from our Planning 

Board today, and we're getting feedback from 

anybody tonight, so the Board's going to have to 

decide over the weekend whether they want to move 

forward with the law we have in there, or if they 

want to modify it and make changes and have another 

public hearing.  

DAVID GILMARTIN:  So is it -- can I access 

information about whether it's going forward on 

Wednesday through the Village, or do I have to deal 

with the Commission to do that?  Because it's going 

to be your decision that you will share.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yes.  We will know on Monday 

morning whether we're keeping the law as written 

and submitting it that way.  If the Board here 

decides not take the recommendations that our 

Planning Board submitted, and whatever public 

comment we get tonight, then we could add the law 

as it is there.  But if we change anything, we need 

resubmit that to the Suffolk County Planning 

DAVID GILMARTIN:  Right.  So if you don't 

change it and you go forward with it as written, 

are you going to keep this hearing open, so that we 

can comment when the Planning Commission's decision 
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comes back?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  We could.  That's a legal 

question.  I would ask the Attorney on that.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  So I think because we got 

comments from the Planning Board, you know, the 

resolution from the Planning Board was adopted 

giving us the comments today, it would probably be 

my recommendation that we keep the -- this hearing 

open to next month.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay, there you go.  

DAVID GILMARTIN:  So I'll shorten my remarks, 

then, because we'll have another opportunity at 

this.  

And I appeared at your December 22nd meeting 

and we provided reasons, both factual and legal, 

why we don't think the moratorium should go 

forward.  Since that hearing, as a result of the 

FOIL request to the Planning Commission, we found 

out that the Village has referred one project to 

the Planning Commission in the last five years.  

Think about that, one project went to the Planning 

Commission in the last five years.  This -- 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Excuse me, I need to 

clarify something.  Are you talking about the 

Suffolk County Planning Commission -- 
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DAVID GILMARTIN:  Yes.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  -- or our Planning Board?  

DAVID GILMARTIN:  The Suffolk County Planning 

Commission.  Your Planning Board is a different -- 

is a different analysis which I provided.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  I'm just asking for 

clarification, that's all.  

DAVID GILMARTIN:  Right.  Planning 

Commission, one project from the Village of 

Greenport in the past five years.  Between that and 

the analysis that I provided you in my December 22nd 

letter about actually the reduction in the 

intensity of development in Greenport severely 

undercuts this idea that you need a moratorium.  

This idea of a moratorium -- and there's a 

real dichotomy, as I listened to the comments, and 

I was here on the 2nd and I was here on the 22nd, 

and there's a real dichotomy.  The people that have 

no skin in the game, the residents, all want the 

moratorium.  But you hear the business people get 

up and they say, "Wait a second, this is going to 

hurt us," right?  So the people that have the real 

skin in the game, the ones that get hurt, the ones 

that legally are going to bear the brunt and the 

expense of this moratorium are saying no to you, 
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and I provided you with the legal background of why 

that's unfair.  

Why should the, you know, eight to 10 

property owners in this village bear the brunt, be 

put on this, you know, what everybody wants to say 

is a six-month pause?  Pace University told you 

it's going to be far longer than that.  If you look 

anywhere around where villages or towns have done 

moratoriums, they're more like two years.  You 

can't do the in-depth analysis that's required to 

change your zoning law in six months, it's 

impossible.  It hasn't been done and it won't be 

done here.  This is a much longer process that 

you're undertaking and you're hurting property 

owners when you do it, and I would say for very 

little reason.  

Again, one application in the last five 

years.  We've seen the applications to the Planning 

Board in bulk is down by 30%.  Take a look at your 

Waterfront Commercial Zoning Code and tell me what 

use in there is going to harm the working 

waterfront?  It is -- it is a tight law.  I agree, 

it needs to be updated, but it needs to remove 

obsolete uses and bring in and become current with 

how Waterfront Commercial properties are being used 
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today, vis-a-vis aquaculture and that type of 

thing.  But there is no use currently in your code 

that anybody can make an application for and get it 

that's going to harm the waterfront.  They're all 

waterfront business uses.  There's absolutely no 

point to it.  

If it's -- if that's really your goal, is to 

protect the working waterfront, it's protected.  It 

needs to be updated, of course, but it's protected.  

Again, no use can come in to harm that.  

Just, you know, I don't want to belabor the 

point, but a moratorium is unnecessary here.  It's 

necessary that you update your LWRP or your 

comprehensive plan, or whatever plan's going to 

come out of it, it does need to be updated, but you 

don't need a moratorium to do it.  You're not 

protecting anything, really, when you do it.  The 

protections are there, it just needs to be updated.  

We look forward to coming back after we're 

able to review what the Planning Commission says.  

Thanks for your time.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Anybody else wish to address 

the Board?  

ELIZABETH TALERMAN:  My name is Elizabeth 

Talerman, I live at 304 Sterling Place.  I am not 
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only a resident, but I am a business owner.  And I 

think there's a creation of a false dichotomy to 

say that business owners and residents are not 

aligned.  

My husband and I support the moratorium and 

the structure it provides to develop a 

comprehensive plan for our Village.  The unique 

nature of this Village is derived from this 

delicate balance between supporting residents of a 

working waterfront and being attractive to 

tourists.  Upset that delicate balance and we'll 

lose what we all value so much.  

We can see in just two short ferry rides what 

a village looks like when it becomes a shopping 

mall that's unaffordable to the residents, the 

actual people with skin in the game.  The interests 

of business owners in our Village must be taken 

into consideration and have been.  The thoughtfully 

constituted waterfront committees include multiple 

members of the BID as part of it.  The BID is not 

separate from this process, nor is it separate from 

residents' interests, as we, the Village taxpayers, 

are funders of the BID, and we are the year-round 

supporters of the business owners.  

The development of a comprehensive plan that 
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takes into consideration the interests of our 

Village residents, and ensures that we have a 

livable environment, along with a vibrant economy, 

is the most desirable outcome.  We need a pause to 

do that.  I urge you to vote in favor of the 

moratorium.  Thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Anybody else wish to -- yeah.  

LEUEEN MILLER:  Good evening, Members of the 

Board, Mayor Hubbard.  My name is Leueen Miller, I 

live at 424 Fourth Street in Greenport.  I have 

been a longtime resident, I also have a business.  

I signed the petition.  I don't sign 

petitions lightly, but I think, having lived almost 

50 years in Greenport, I have seen many changes.  

And I appreciate the conflicts between the various 

segments of the population in Greenport that has 

been occurring over the last few years.  I think 

when one is confronted personally, or in the 

community, or in the Village with conflicting 

interests, it's worthwhile stepping back and giving 

oneself time to review the situation and come up 

with some recommendations.  

During my career, I have been involved in a 

number of cases of revitalization of downtown city 

communities, and one of the major lessons I learned 
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is that for it to be successful, you have to 

involve all segments of the community in order to 

come up with a plan that works for everyone.  

I really take exception particularly to the 

first speaker, who sort of made the case that if -- 

if the moratorium goes ahead, you know, Greenport 

collapses as an economic tourist community, and I 

think that's ridiculous, to be honest.  Six months 

in the life of a community is nothing, it's a drop 

in the bucket.  It would take you six months to 

even get a very simple permit.  

So to give an opportunity to a cross-section 

of the community, the Advisory Board, which has 

been selected by the Board, who I assume are -- 

represent disinterested, but interested, 

participants in coming up with a future plan for 

Greenport, will come up with a solid number of 

recommendations and a program to go forward.  

Greenport is not just for businesses and 

hotels.  I'm in the hospitality business, so I -- I 

can -- I'm not -- I'm not involved in this big 

hotel enterprises, but I can -- I have seen what 

has become of Greenport.  And I would like to see 

all aspects of Greenport, the business community, 

the local residents, the visitors, the cultural 
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aspect of the Village, the school system, jobs for 

up-and-coming young people, diversion of industries 

in the Village, really to come up with a 

comprehensive plan that addresses the needs and the 

interests of a broad section of the local 

community, and I hope that moves forward.  

If I were to change my mind and decide I was 

against the moratorium, for me, it would mean that 

I hadn't thought the whole thing processed -- I 

hadn't processed the moratorium to begin with, or I 

had been pressured into changing my position, and I 

don't want to change my position.  

I think, in good faith, I'm strongly in favor 

of the moratorium, and giving some breathing space 

to all factors of the -- of the society in 

Greenport to make their case, give their comments.  

And I would hope that as many people in the Village 

can in way or another get involved.  Thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay, thank you.  Okay.  

Anybody else wish to address -- okay.  

SARAH PHILLIPS:  Hi.  Sarah Phillips, 

100 South Street, Greenport.  

Good evening.  Thank you for all the time 

that everyone's dedicated to this.  Everyone's 

that's here is obviously very engaged in this.  In 
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the 11 years I've lived here, this is the most I've 

seen the community engaged in a cross-section, 

which is very enlivening.  I like seeing everyone 

put forth what they care and their perception of 

what Greenport is to them, and why it's important, 

and how we carry that forward.  

That being said, some of the things that came 

across tonight in these comments were that this 

will take years to achieve the goals that the 

moratorium have set.  But if it will take years, 

then why would we wait longer to start this 

process, if we've already dedicated all this time, 

if we've already dedicated all this work, if we've 

already had all these conversations.  And we know 

it's going to take us that long to get there, why 

are we waiting again?

Someone else brought up the parking 

initiative that happened a little bit before I 

moved here, and that's something that comes up 

consistently year after year.  And almost at every 

meeting I attend are the parking issues, and the 

income that we could gather, and the different ways 

that it would help us manage our Village, and 

that's something that also kind of sat in the 

background and hasn't been addressed since in the 
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way that it was addressed in I believe it was in 

2010.  And it's something that snuck up behind us, 

and I don't want this to repeat itself there for us 

again.  

Seeing everyone engaged and looking at a 

forward plan of balance, comprehension, longevity 

and growth, I think this will really help us shape 

the Village for the next 10 years, and for the 

people that come in behind us.  Thank you.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Thank you.  Okay.  Anybody 

else want to address the Board?  

(No Response) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  I'll offer a motion to 

adjourn the public hearing, and we'll keep it open 

for another month.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

Okay.  Public to address the Board on any 

topic.  We have other topics. 

TRICIA HAMMES:  (Raised Hand)  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yeah.  

TRICIA HAMMES:  Tricia Hammes, 603 Main 

Street.  I have a personal interest in this 

question, but I've also had a couple of people ask 

me the same thing, which relates to the upcoming 

Village elections and absentee ballots.  And so I'm 

hoping that this Board can work with the Village 

Administration and make sure the process is clear 

to everybody.  

I was directed to complete the New York State 

absentee ballot form, and that that had all the 

information on it that I needed, but that form 

directs me to file it with the County Board of 

Electors, whereas the website directs me to file it 

with the Village Clerk.  So I think that 

inconsistency needs to be cleared up for people, so 

they know where they're actually supposed to be 

filing their absentee ballots.  

And the other thing, which was not a question 

that I asked, but I know at least one or two other 

people have asked and have been unable to get an 
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answer to, is when absentee ballots will be 

available, because people need to make the right 

decision about how to get those absentee ballots, 

whether it's by mail or having somebody pick them 

up.  And I get that there may not be a clear answer 

on that, but I think people need some guidance, 

because they need to make sure that they've set 

things up, so that they can get those absentee 

ballots based on their travel schedules.  So I hope 

that that is something that can also be agreed 

upon.  

The -- again, the County or the New York 

State form says the -- that absentee ballots will 

be mailed 46 days, starting 46 days before the 

election, which I -- would be next week.  So I 

assume that that's not happening, since the 

petitions aren't due until February 14th.  But I do 

think that it would be helpful to the community to 

know the date that those absentee ballots will be 

available.  So I just hope that's something that 

you can work through -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  I can give you answers 

on that right now.  Until people actually submit 

their petitions, we cannot do an absentee ballot,  

and they have to be submitted by February 14th.  So 
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until that date, we have no idea who is actually 

going to run.  So that's -- that's the dates.   

TRICIA HAMMES:  I understand, but I'm not 

getting an absentee ballot before that date.   

MAYOR HUBBARD:  So everybody knows, after 

February 14th, the ballots will be printed, and 

they'll be available either by mail or to be picked 

up at Village Hall, and they get returned back to 

Village Hall.  

TRICIA HAMMES:  Okay.  So if somebody wants 

to send somebody down there to pick it up for them, 

do they tell them go in on February 18th, or do 

they tell them to go in on February 20th, or do I 

have to send somebody down there every day until it 

appears?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  No.  When the ballots are 

available, it will be posted on the website they're 

available.  Right now, you can pick up an 

application.  You pick up the application now that 

you want an absentee ballot.  

TRICIA HAMMES:  I understand. 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  And it will say do you want 

it mailed to you or do you want to pick it up.  

TRICIA HAMMES:  And who do I return that to?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  And they'll -- that 
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application gets filed.  Actually, Jeanmarie, our 

Deputy Clerk, is in charge of making that list, and 

if there's 40 names on there, those 40 people will 

be written down of who picked up an application for 

one.  And when the ballot's available, it will be 

mailed or they'll be notified to pick it up.  

TRICIA HAMMES:  Okay.  And who do -- you 

return it to the Village Clerk, correct, not the 

County Board of Elections?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  No, to the Village, Village 

Hall.  

TRICIA HAMMES:  Okay.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  The County form sends them -- 

TRICIA HAMMES:  I think that needs to be made 

clear when those things are held out -- handed out 

to people, because if somebody just hands you a 

piece of people and says all the instructions are 

there, you're going to send it to the County Board 

of Elections, because that's what it says.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All right.  The County has 

never run our Village elections, so it's always 

been done by the Village.  

TRICIA HAMMES:  I'm not -- I'm not 

disagreeing with you, I'm just telling you that 

there's conflicting information being given to 
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people that want to vote, and I think it's 

important that people be able to exercise their 

civic vote -- voice.  

And I still think that there should be a date 

certain by which people know absentee ballots are 

going to be available, because I'm going to ask 

somebody to go pick mine up, and I'm not going to 

know -- it might be one person if it's, you know, 

within a certain number of days, it might be 

somebody different if it's in a different set of 

dates.  And I think that the other people I've 

spoken to that are in this situation have that same 

concern.  So it would be helpful if at some point 

people could say, well, by February 28th, those 

absentee ballots will be available, that's all I'm 

asking.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Yes, once they're 

reviewed by the Clerk, and the Attorney, and the 

applicant, anybody else who hands one in, they have 

the right to challenge any names or anything on 

that.  Once that process is completed, I can't say 

if it's going to take two days or five days, but as 

soon as we have them available, we'll post it that 

day on the website that the ballots are available.  

TRICIA HAMMES:  Thank you.  
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay, you're welcome.  Any 

other questions on any topic?  

(No Response) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  We'll move on to our 

regular agenda.  

I'll offer RESOLUTION #01-2023-1, 

RESOLUTION adopting the January, 2023 agenda as 

printed.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.   

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

Trustee Clarke.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-2, 

Accepting the monthly reports of the Greenport Fire 

Department, Village Administrator, Village 

Treasurer, Village Clerk, Village Attorney, Mayor 

and Board of Trustees.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

If we could just pause for a second and let 

them -- 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Yes.  

(Members of the Public Exited the Room) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Go ahead, Trustee 

Robins, please.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-3, 

RESOLUTION approving the application for membership 

of Janet Yagle to the Rescue Squad of the Greenport 

Fire Department, as approved by the Village of 

Greenport Fire Department Board of Wardens on 

January 18th, 2023.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.
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TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-4, 

RESOLUTION approving the application for membership 

of Katherine Celiz to the Rescue Squad of the 

Greenport Fire Department, as approved by the 

Village of Greenport Fire Department Board of 

Wardens on January 18th, 2023.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-5, 

RESOLUTION approving an increase in the hourly wage 

rate for Ethan Holland, from $26.43 per hour to 
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$30.00 per hour, effective February 1st, 2023 owing 

to the completion of a job-related course of study, 

per Article VII (Salaries and Compensation), 

Section 9 (c) - Merit Clause - of the collective 

bargaining agreement currently in force between the 

Village of Greenport and CSEA Local 1000.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-6, 

Scheduling a public hearing for 7 p.m. on 

February 23rd, 2023 at the Third Street Fire 

Station, Third and South Streets, Greenport, New 

York 11944 regarding the addition of net metering 

to the Village of Greenport electric service 

tariff, with any approved addition to be filed with 

the New York Power Authority.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.   
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARK:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-7, 

RESOLUTION authorizing Interim Treasurer Gaffga to 

perform attached Budget Amendment #5146 to 

appropriate reserves to fund the purchase of four 

(4) cylinder heads for the Village Power Plant, per 

Resolution #11-2022-11, and directing that Budget 

Amendment #5146 be included as part of the formal 

meeting minutes of the January 26, 2023 Regular 

Meeting of the Board of Trustees.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARK:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.
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Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-8, 

RESOLUTION authorizing Interim Treasurer Gaffga to 

perform the attached Budget Amendment #5147 to 

appropriate reserves to fund the repair of the 

Wastewater Treatment (Plant) Flygt Mixer, and 

directing that Budget Amendment #5147 be included 

as part of the formal meeting minutes of the 

January 26, 2023 Regular Meeting of the Board of 

Trustees.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-9, 

RESOLUTION authorizing Interim Treasurer Gaffga to 

perform attached Budget Amendment #5148 to 
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appropriate reserves to fund the purchase of three 

(3) UV Board Kits and supporting supplies for the 

Wastewater Treatment Plant, and directing that 

Budget Amendment #5148 be included as part of the 

formal meeting minutes as of January 26th, 2023 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-10, 

Scheduling a public hearing for the 2023-2024 

Village Tentative Budget at 6 p.m. on April 13th, 

2023 at the Old Schoolhouse, Front and First 

Streets, Greenport, New York 11944; and directing 

Clerk Pirillo to notice the budget hearing 

accordingly.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?
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TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-11, 

RESOLUTION authorizing the Village of Greenport to 

add the outstanding water and sewer balances in 

arrears to the Village of Greenport 2023 tax bills 

for the respective properties, per calculations to 

be completed on -- completed by, on or before 

April 30th, 2023.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 
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TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  I lost my place.  Number 12?  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Yes.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yes.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-12, 

RESOLUTION amending attached Resolution #12-2022-10 

to revise the Account Number of the Light 

Investment Savings line item to read: E.0201.110.  

So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-13, 

RESOLUTION approving the Public Assembly Permit 

Application submitted by Rena Casey Wilhelm on 

behalf of the Greenport Skate Park for the use of 

the Greenport Skate Park from 6 p.m. through 9 p.m. 

on October 6th, 2023 and from noon through 8 p.m. 

on October 7th, 2023 for a Sound and Skate Festival 
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and further approving a waiver of the requisite $50 

permit fee.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-14, 

Approving the Public Assembly Permit Application 

submitted by Robert Vitelli on behalf of the New 

York LGBT Network for the use of specified Village 

streets and Mitchell Park from 12 noon through 5 p.m. 

on June 24th, 2023 for a Pride Parade.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.
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Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-15, 

RESOLUTION acknowledging the retirement of Office 

Assistant Deborah McLoughlin effective January 6, 

2023 and authorizing Deborah McLoughlin to work 

per-diem, part-time as required, at an hourly wage 

rate of $27.20 per hour.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-16, 

RESOLUTION ratifying the hiring of Rileigh Frend as 

a part-time Skate Guard/Carousel employee at an 

hourly rate of $15.00 per hour effective 

January 18th, 2023.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-17, 

RESOLUTION approving an increase in the hourly wage 

rate of part-time Parks Department employee Everett 

Nichols from $16.00 per hour to $17.00 per hour, 

effective February 1st, 2023.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-18, 
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Approving an increase in the hourly wage rate of 

part-time Meter Reader Robert Walden, Jr. from 

$15.00 per hour to $17.00 per hour, effective 

February 1, 2023.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-19, 

RESOLUTION accepting the proposal submitted by H2M, 

dated December 19th, 2022 to prepare the Annual 

Water Supply Statement/Consumer Confidence Report, 

including the results of the New York State 

Department of Health's Source Water Assessment 

Program and the supplemental data package; and to 

submit the Annual Supply Statement and Supplemental 

Data Package to the Suffolk County Department of 

Health Services, New York State Health Department 

and the New York State Department of Environmental 
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Conservation, at a total cost of $2,500; to be 

expensed from Account F.8310.413 (Special 

Services).  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-20, 

RESOLUTION accepting the attached proposal 

submitted by Susan Stohr for the development and 

implementation of legislative and communications 

strategies to support the Village of Greenport in 

efforts to: Continue the provision of grant 

administration services related to the microgrid 

storm hardening grant-funded project currently in 

progress, the Village of Greenport North Ferry 

Terminal reconstruction project, and to secure 

State and Federal appropriations funding including 

IIJA and IRA funding grants and external funding, 
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with a maximum cost of $20,250; with the Agreement 

term date to end on December 31st, 2023.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-21, 

RESOLUTION accepting the proposal submitted by New 

Gen Strategies and Solutions for the undertaking 

and completion of a utilities rate study per the 

bid opening on October 13th, 2022 and authorizing 

Mayor Hubbard to sign the contract between the 

Village of Greenport and New Gen Strategies and 

Solutions.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARK:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.
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TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-22, 

Accepting the attached Service Agreement submitted 

by Garratt-Callahan Company for the provision of a 

water treatment chemical program and service 

therefor, and authorizing Mayor Hubbard to sign the 

Service Agreement with Garratt-Callahan Company.  

So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARK:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-23, 

RESOLUTION setting the 2023 Village of Greenport 

property tax lien sale for 10:00 a.m. on 
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March 14th, 2023 at Greenport Village Hall, 

236 Third Street, New York, 11944; and directing 

Clerk Pirillo to notice the property tax lien sale 

accordingly.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-24, 

RESOLUTION authorizing the solicitation of a 

Request for Quotations for the purchase of 

Engineered Wood Fiber as a substratum for the 

playground equipment to be procured via CDBG/HUD 

funding for the Fifth Street Park, and directing 

Clerk Pirillo to notice the Request for Quotations 

accordingly.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.
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TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-25, 

RESOLUTION authorizing the solicitation of a 

Request for Quotations for the purchase of 

pad-mounted and pole-top transformers in various 

quantities, and of various sizes and voltages, for 

further (sic) (future) electrical projects and 

inventory purposes, with those quantities, sizes 

and voltages to be determined by the Village 

Administrator following a studied review, and 

directing Clerk Pirillo to notice the Request for 

Quotations accordingly.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARK:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.
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Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-26, 

Rejecting all bids received for the repair, or 

removal and replacement, of roofs at specified 

Village of Greenport locations, per the bid opening 

on December 22nd, 2022 and authorizing Clerk Pirillo 

to re-notice the solicitation of bids for the 

repair, or removal and replacement, of roofs at 

specified Village locations.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARK:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-27,

RESOLUTION approving the issuance of a Request for 

Proposals for the management of McCann Campground 

for the 2023 season, and directing Clerk Pirillo to 
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notice the Request for Proposals accordingly.  

So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Mayor, I'm going to excuse 

myself on the next two resolutions, because it's 

a -- although it's been determined it's not a 

conflict, I'm taking the high road and excusing 

myself, okay?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  All right.  

RESOLUTION #01-2023-28, RESOLUTION approving 

the assignment and assumption of the license 

between the Village of Greenport and DB Fishing 

Corp for the berthing and operation of the vessel 

known as "Peconic Star III" to Rachel Johnson and 

Todd Johnson of Johnson Fishing Company, predicated 
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upon the approval of the license agreement (sic) 

(assignment) by the Metropolitan Transit Authority 

and the assumption of obligations of that license 

by the assignees Rachel Johnson and Todd Johnson.  

So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARK:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-29, 

Approving the assignment and assumption of the 

license between the Village of Greenport and 

Peconic Star Asset Corp for berthing and operation 

of the vessel known as "Peconic Star Express or 

Peconic Star IV" to Rachel Johnson and Todd Johnson 

of Johnson Fishing Company, predicated upon 

approval of the license assignment by the 

Metropolitan Transit Authority and the assumption 

for the obligations of that license by the 

assignees Rachel Johnson and Todd Johnson.  
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So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #01-2023-30, 

RESOLUTION scheduling a public hearing of the Board 

of Trustees for 7:00 p.m. on February 23rd, 2023 at 

the Third Street Fire Station, Third and South 

Street, Greenport, New York, 11944 regarding the 

application of Sofia and Michael Antoniadis and 

On Front Street -- and On Front Street LLC, 

regarding the property 308 Front Street, Greenport, 

New York, for a hardship exemption from the 

provisions of the moratorium adopted by the Board 

of Trustees to allow for the applicants/owners to 

apply to the Planning Board for approval to alter 

the interior of the property to create separate 

yoga, pilates, and private treatment rooms, 

bathrooms, office spaces, and possible storage 
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areas in both the basement and attic.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARK:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #(01)-2023-31, 

RESOLUTION approving all checks per the Voucher 

Summary Report dated January 20th, 2023, in the 

amount of $657,000 -- I say again, $657,162.96 

consisting of:

o  All regular checks in the amount of 

$611,399.05, and

o  All prepaid checks (including wire 

transfer) in the amount of $45,763.91.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARK:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.
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TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

Just question for the Village Attorney.  Did 

you need an executive session, or you just gave it?  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  I'm sorry, just for a 

minute, please, a brief period.  It's to discuss a 

matter that I have to provide legal advice to the 

Village Board on.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Thanks to everybody                   

for coming.  

And I'll offer a motion to adjourn to 

executive session for consult with Legal Counsel at 

8 o'clock.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARK:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?
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(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

Thank you all for coming.  

(The Meeting was Adjourned to Executive 

Session at 8 p.m.) 
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C E R T I F I C A T I O N

STATE OF NEW YORK  )

     ) SS:

COUNTY OF SUFFOLK  )

      I, LUCIA BRAATEN, a Court Reporter and Notary 

Public for and within the State of New York, do 

hereby certify:  

THAT, the above and foregoing contains a true 

and correct transcription of the proceedings taken 

on January 26, 2023.  

      I further certify that I am not related to 

any of the parties to this action by blood or 

marriage, and that I am in no way interested in the 

outcome of this matter.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my 

hand this 8th day of February, 2023.

      

____________________
        Lucia Braaten
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